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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To seek expressions of interest from Town and Parish Councils to assist the Council in delivering a number of it’s main objectives for 2007/8.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
At the recent Council Meeting on 10th July 2007 Councillor Michael Ranson, the Leader of the Council in his report to the meeting set out the main objectives for the Council for 2007/08.  These are set out as follows:

i.
Ensure that Council Tax does not increase above the rate of inflation;

ii.
Ensure that all villages and towns have enough dog bins, rubbish bins and collection services;

iii.
Achieve a Housing Stock transfer which has a financial benefit to the Ribble Valley Borough Council and at the same time giving the tenants, security and improved benefits;

iv.
Achieve a roll out of the planned three stream waste collection service on schedule;

v.
Develop our planning policies in the light of the Spatial Plan;

vi.
To examine ways of devolving certain powers to Parish Councils where appropriate, by this I mean that there are many Parish Councils who have not the capacity or wish to take on additional responsibilities but there are others who would like to have more responsibility.  It must not be one cap fits all approach.

3.
ISSUES

3.1
The purpose of this report is to bring together objectives ii & vi from the Leaders list and look for expressions of interest from Town and Parish Councils that may be willing to: -

· assist with the emptying of litter bins in their area;

· identify areas that may benefit from new litter bins being installed;

· enhance the level of street cleansing being carried out in their area;

· assist with the emptying of dog waste bins in their area; and 

· identify location s where extra dog waste bins might be installed.

3.2
Notwithstanding any assistance given by Town and Parish Councils in respect of the above mentioned activities the statutory responsibility for the services that they are linked to still remain with the Borough Council.

3.3
Nevertheless it is the Leaders wish to work closely with Town and Parish Councils to enhance the present level of service that the Borough Council is currently able to provide in each of these specific areas.

3.4
At present there are no defined ways in which these objectives (ii & vi) are to be achieved and the Council is intending to look at innovative ways of improving these affected services with the help, advice and support of Town and Parish Councils.  Involvement in services may also extend to issues such as bus shelters, roadside seats, signs, public conveniences, etc.

3.5
All Town and Parish Councils are therefore invited to consider the ideas and proposals from the Leader of the Council as set out in this report at 2.1 (ii & vi) and send any suggestions and/or offers of help in writing to the Councils Street Scene Manager, Graham Jagger for consideration.

4.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

4.1
Support the objectives set out by the Leader of the Council, Councillor Michael Ranson specifically those that are subject to this report and

4.2
Ask Town and Parish Councils to respond accordingly setting out their expression of interest and how they would be willing and able to assist the Council in meeting those objectives.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

Background Papers

· Minutes of Council 10th July 2007 

For further information please contact Graham Jagger on 01200 414523.

DECISION








JEB


